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How to Ease Your Child Back into School

As you and your child have been together at home for so many weeks, we know that on your child’s first morning back into school, you  may both  feel a little worried and anxious  about leaving each other at the gate. This is quite normal and  a little bit of planning can really help everyone feel prepared and more relaxed.

The trick is preparation, clear routines, brisk transitions and shared positive thinking.
Below we have listed a few tried and tested strategies for you to consider:
· We can only have one parent drop off  at school -so consider if possible which parent it might work best for on those first few crucial mornings as we re-establish routines.

· Use the materials we sent out on June 4th to help prepare your child. Revisit the videos and social story regularly as their return date approaches. 

· As a staff we are not allowed to hold hands with children right now, so we need children to be really clear that they need to say a cheery goodbye and walk willingly into school on their own. Role play coming to school -how you will wait and how you will say goodbye and even let them play at being Mrs E at the gate! 
· Talk positively about the return to school. Keep a positive mindset, it’s easy to transfer our worries to others, so if you appear anxious then they will sense that and reflect that too.
· Acknowledge that leaving you will be a little tricky and remind your child that you will be back at the end of the day.
· Highlight to your child that they know all the adults at school and they will keep them safe. Revisit some of the storytimes videos and other videos the teachers have made.
· Do some walks to school , point out the gate that your child will enter through and talk positively about how they will go in with some of their friends and staff that they know and who care for them.
· Create a short goodbye ritual. Having a goodbye routine provides comfort and familiarity, so your child knows what’s to come. This could be anything you and your child decide on, such as a special hug or handshake followed by a "See you later, alligator!" Once you've said your goodbyes, please leave so that your child doesn't become preoccupied by your presence. A long farewell scene will only serve to reinforce a child's sense that leaving you is an issue.

· Don't minimize the importance of easing your fears as well as your child's. If you feel guilty or worried about leaving them at school, your child will probably sense that. The more calm and assured you are, the more confident your child will be.

· Trust that once you have gone, they will be fine and if they really aren’t we would contact you.
· Try not to spy from the park, path or playground, we will care for your child and keep them as safe as we can.

_________________________________________________________________________
If you have difficulty making contact

please phone 01244 602424
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